
 

 

www.bronxda.nyc.gov 
www.facebook.com/BronxDistrictAttorney 
www.twitter.com/BronxDAClark 

 
DARCEL D. CLARK 

DISTRICT ATTORNEY, BRONX COUNTY 

 

198 EAST 161ST STREET 
BRONX, N.Y. 10451 
(718) 590-223

 

99-2018 

For Immediate Release 

November 29, 2018 
 

 

BRONX MAN SENTENCED TO 50 YEARS IN PRISON FOR FATAL 

SHOOTING OF ESTRANGED WIFE, ATTEMPTED MURDER OF HER FRIEND 
 

Bronx District Attorney Darcel D. Clark today announced that a Bronx man has been 

sentenced to 50 years in prison for killing his estranged wife as he fired shots at her and her friend. 

 

District Attorney Clark said, “The defendant, who was in a rage of jealousy, shot and killed the 

young mother of his four children in broad daylight.  I hope today’s sentence brings some justice to her 

family.” 

 

District Attorney Clark said the defendant, Amauri Perdomo, 34, of 2335 Walton Avenue, 

was sentenced today by Bronx Supreme Court Justice Alvin Yearwood to 50 years in prison and 

10 years post-release supervision. A jury found the defendant guilty of first-degree Manslaughter, 

Attempted Murder in the second-degree and second-degree Criminal Possession of a Weapon on 

November 1, 2018.  

 

           According to the investigation, on October 4, 2015, at 2525 Morris Avenue, the defendant 

fired a Glock 9-mm pistol at his estranged wife, Jennifer Ortiz, 27, causing her death. The defendant 

had been stalking Ortiz through a smartphone app and found her in the vehicle of Anthony Fergus, 

48. After confronting them, Perdomo hit Ortiz in the face, and when Fergus got out of the vehicle, 

Perdomo fired shots at him. Perdomo then returned to the vehicle and fired multiple shots that 

struck Ortiz in her chest, buttocks, legs, torso and heart.  

 

          The case was prosecuted by Trial Counsel David Birnbaum and Assistant District Attorney 

Richard Fasano of the Domestic Violence Bureau, under the supervision of Adrienne Giunta, Chief 

of the Domestic Violence Bureau, Amy Litwin, Counsel to the Special Victims Division, and 

Joseph Muroff, Chief of the Special Victims Division. District Attorney Clark thanked her 

Detective Investigator Modesto Acevedo for his assistance in the investigation. 
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